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March 3rd Public Information Meeting 

   On March 3rd, there was standing room only at The Marcus Christ Community Center as residents, business 

owners, and local elected officials listened as members of the Villageôs LIRR Task Force hosted an             

informational session on the LIRRôs proposed plans to install a 3rd track on the Main Line from Bellerose to 

Hicksville.   Governor Cuomo is supporting this plan, which will impact every community along the Main 

Line. The Task Force is comprised of Village residents Richard Pallisco, Diane Bentivegna, Edward Powers 

and is chaired by Deputy Mayor Lawrence Montreuil.  The Task Force reported on meetings Village Officials 

had with Governor Cuomo, the LIRR President, and NYS DOT officials in exploring the Governorôs plan to 

add a third track and to eliminate at-grade crossings in New Hyde Park and elsewhere along the Main Line.  

Residents expressed great concern over how the proposed changes would disrupt the Village as we know it today. 

Over a hundred residents and business owners attended and 

most expressed opposition to the LIRR expansion project.   
Members of the Third Track Task Force and Mayor Robert 

Lofaro listen to concerned residents.   

IMPORTANT PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING                                 

LIRR MAIN LINE EXPANSION PLANS - THURSDAY, MAY 19th 7:30 PM                    

THE MARCUS CHRIST COMMUNITY CENTER  

     The Villageôs LIRR Task Force will hold a follow up meeting on Thursday, May 19th at 7:30 pm at the 

Marcus Christ Community Center located next to Village Hall.  The Task Force will share what they have 

learned and explain how the NYS DOT and the LIRR plan to eliminate the at-grade crossings and the   

impact that we can expect to see in our community.  The Task Force intends to present the plans and    

renderings provided by the NYS DOT, as well as the traffic patterns that are likely to result both during 

and after construction.   The Task Force will also share the private properties that are likely to be taken by 

the State of New York to make way for these plans.   

     The Task Force, along with Mayor Lofaro, has been meeting on a weekly basis with members of the 

Governorôs Office, NYS DOT senior engineers and executives from the MTA and LIRR.  The Mayor and 

Trustees from Garden City have also participated.  The NYS DOT has presented several alternatives for 

removing the at-grade crossing and redesigning traffic flow, while soliciting feedback from the Mayors 

and the Task Force on the impact each alternative will have to Village life.  The Task Force will share the 

surviving plans and explain the process the Governor is using to fast track this massive project through 

New Hyde Park.  Residents and business owners are urged to become informed of the proposed changes 

and understand the possible impact to our community.  (Please note that the location of this meeting may 

be moved to the New Hyde Park Road School.) 



 

 

                             Mayorôs Letter to the Residents     

Dear Neighbors, 

 

     I have very serious concerns regarding the impact to our Village if Governor Cuomo, the 

MTA, and the LIRR move forward with their plans to install a third track next to the current 

two tracks and also depress the roadway on New Hyde Park Road and Covert Avenue so 

traffic will go under the current tracks at those grade crossings.   And what will happen at the South 12th 

Street grade crossing is still in question. When the Governor announced in January 2016 that he was    

reviving the Third Track Project, the Village Board restated their position of opposition.  We believe the 

disruption to our community would be enormous.  However, we also believe the grade crossings need to 

be eliminated for safety sake, so we listened and provided input on how the traffic flows in the area and 

the potential impact if they proceed with their plan.     

     Well, we arrived at that time.  The MTA and LIRR are about to present their concepts to the public 

again, but this time with a redesigned plan.  We believe one of four Scoping Meetings to begin the       

Environmental Impact Analysis will be held on Tuesday, May 24th at the Inn at New Hyde Park.  A day 

and a night session will be held. 

     In advance of the Scoping Meeting, the Village of New Hyde Park will hold another Public             

Information Meeting on Thursday, May 19th at 7:30 PM at the Marcus Christ Community Center or the 

New Hyde Park Road School.  Please plan to attend.  We need your thoughts and input. 

     In other news, we have issued the Bids for the 2016 Road Improvement Project and the bid opening 

will be on Friday, May 13th at 11 AM.  We are hoping the prices will be in line with our budget which 

would be up to about $2 million.   

     We adopted the budget for the 2016-2017 Fiscal Year with the lowest tax increase in over 15 years 

and kept under the Tax Cap for the fifth straight year since its inception.  The average home assessed at 

5,400 will pay only $3.78 more a year in Village Tax. 

     And finally, I like to thank all of the volunteers that helped clean our Village on Community Cleanup 

Day.  Led by Trustee Donna Squicciarino and Beautification Chairman Rich Pallisco, many of the men 

and boys of Boy Scout Troop 298 worked to make our Village a cleaner place to live, or shop, or visit. 

     Please feel free to email me at Mayor@vnhp.org and share with me whatôs on your mind.  

 

     Best regards, 

    Bob Lofaro 

 

   Village Community Clean Up Day 

    The annual Village Community Clean Up Day 

was held on Saturday, April 23rd.  Volunteers     

included Tr. Donna Squicciarino, Beautification 

Committee Chairman Rich Pallisco, and members 

of Boy Scout Troop #298.  Working together, this 

group cleaned and removed trash alongside the 

LIRR tracks on 2nd and 3rd Avenues.  Thanks to all 

the volunteers who donated their time and energy to 

this great community effort.   

     Please consider helping at the 2017 Community 

Clean Up Day.   
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2016 - 2017 Village Operating Budget 

     The annual budget hearing was held on Monday, April 4th, immediately following the   

Annual Organizational meeting.  Mayor Lofaro and Village Clerk/Treasurer Hillmann        

presented the 2016-2017 tentative budget with a proposed total appropriation of 

$6,139,686.21 with a proposed tax rate of $21.50 per $100 assessed valuation, representing a 

.62% tax increase.  Subsequent to the budget hearing, the Village Board made additional 

changes to the tentative budget, specifically decreasing some expense budget lines which    

resulted in a lower tax rate of $21.44 per $100 assessed valuation or a .34% increase.     

     At the April 19th Board Meeting, the Village Board unanimously adopted the operating 

budget for the 2016-2017 fiscal year.  And, for the 5th consecutive year, the budget will not 

exceed the State mandated 2% tax cap.  The total appropriation of $6,125,796.86 represents 

an increase of $66,094.35 from last yearôs budget.  The budget authorizes a tax levy of 

$4,222,979.86, an increase of $13,060.35 from last yearôs budget.  This calculates to a tax rate 

of $21.44 per $100 of assessed valuation.  This represents a $0.07 increase from last yearôs 

budget, or a .34% increase.    

    What does all this mean?  How does this impact you? The average assessed household in 

the Village (with an assessed valuation of 5,400) will be required to pay an additional $3.78 a 

year in Village tax. 

     The total Village Assessment Roll as of April 1, 2016 was set at 19,694,216 which is down 

4,758 from last yearôs total assessment of 19,698,974.   Other revenue sources in the budget 

are projected at $1,902,817 which represents a $53,034 increase from last year, or about 

2.87%. 

     The Villageôs calculation for the 2% Tax Cap Limit projects an allowable Tax Levy         

increase of $13,060.35 or .31% to be within the guidelines.   The adopted budget authorizes a 

tax levy increase of $13,060.35 or .31%, which meets the 2% Tax Cap Limit.   

 

Here are some of the Budget highlights: 

¶ Medical, dental, and vision expenses are projected to be $825,178, an increase of 

$46,855.65 from last year.  All employees are now required to contribute between 5%  and 

20% towards their medical, dental, and vision expenses. 

¶ State Retirement expenses are projected to be $280,043, a decrease of $52,612 from last 

year. 

¶ Workerôs Compensation Insurance expenses are projected to be $164,000, an increase of 

$981.10 from last year. 

¶ The decrease to the total Village Assessment Roll of 4,758 represents an decrease in tax 

revenue of $1,020.12. 

¶ Claims and Judgments Expense, which is set aside to satisfy Court Settlements for over 

payments of property taxes, has been decreased by $8,350. 



 

 

VILLAGE OF NEW HYDE PARK                                     SPRING 2016                                                                                 PAGE 4          

 

 

      CHART LEGEND 

Budget Lines                                                                                   Revenues 2016 - 2017   

   

Property Tax Revenue: Property Tax/Interest/Penalties  .ééééé..éé..é    $ 4,237,979.86  

Non-Property Tax Revenue: Electric/Gas/Telephone/Fees/ 

     Cablevision/FIOS ..éééééééééééééé.....éééééé....éé.          316,000.00      

Miscellaneous Revenue: Refund Prior Year Expenses/Registrar Fee/ 

     Zoning Fees/ Special Use Permits/Street Fair Income/ 

     Insurance Recoverieséééééééééééééééééé..éé..é.....             61,400.00    

Transportation Revenue: Parking Permits/ Parking Meters/ 

     Voucher Parking éééééééééééééééééé..ééééé..é..           529,160.00    

Use of Money: Interest on Deposits/Rental Marcus Christ Hall é.....ééé.....               5,000.00     

Licenses & Permit Revenue: Plumbing/Building/Rental Registration é.....é..           203,300.00   

Fine Revenue: Court & Building Fines/Collection Agencyééééééé........           375,500.00    

State Aid Revenue: Grants/Reimbursement for Road Improvements/ 

      Sales Tax/ Mortgage Tax  ...éééééééééééééééééé...é.            397,457.00 

   

Total Revenue:  ééééééééééééééééééééééé.éé..é     $ 6,125,796.86 
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                                                        CHART LEGEND  

Budget Lines                                                                                    Expenses 2016 - 2017 

Transportation Expense: Street Maintenance/ Regrade of Roads/ 

     Snow Removal/ Street Lighting/Labor Wages/Gas & Supplies/  

     Vehicle Expenses/Repairs to Vehicles ...éééééééééé...é..é......   $ 1,066,944.51  

Gen. Govt. Support Expense: Insurance/Claims/Mailing & Data Processing/ 

      Liability Insurance/Tax Grievances/Contractual Services/Gas & Electric/ 

      Judgments/Village Clerkôs Office/Court/DPW Garage & Equipmenté...é..      1,301,484.88 

Economic Assistance Expense: Newsletter/Street Fair Personnel/ 

       Printing/Postage  ééééééééééééé..éé..ééééé.éé.....          28,350.00    

Debt Service Expense: Bond Interest/Installments Prior Road Projects ..........        462,250.00  

Culture & Recreation Expense:  Parks Staff, Equipment, Supplies, 

       Repairs/Beautification/Cultural Programs éééé.éé..éééééé......       241,307.06 

Interfund Transfers Expense: Accrued Liability Reserve ééé.ééé.é.....                   0.00   

Public Safety Expense: Building Dept/LIRR Lease/Code Enforcementéé.....       344,794.25 

Employee Benefit Expense: SS/Health/Dental/Vision/State Retirement/ 

       Workers Compensation ééé...éééé...éééééééééé...éé..    1,505,497.91 

Home & Community Expense: Zoning Board Staff/Sanitation Staff/ 

       Diesel/Incineration/New Trees/Tree Removal éééééééé.é...éé      1,175,168.25 

Total Expense:   ..éééééééééééééééééééééééé.......  $ 6,125,796.86 
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Village Board Meeting Schedule 

      The 2016/2017 Board Meeting schedule was 

announced at the Annual Organization Meeting held  

Monday evening, April 4th.   Board Meetings are a 

great way to learn about issues and events in our 

community. Residents are encouraged to attend 

these public meetings.  Board  meetings are held on 

the 1st floor of Village Hall at 8 pm or immediately 

following a public hearing.  There is always time  

allotted for public input and/or questions.  The 

remaining Board Meeting dates for 2016/2017 are:  

   May 3, 2016   November 15, 2016 

   May 17, 2016  December 6, 2016 

   June 21, 2016  December 20, 2016 

   July 19, 2016   January 3, 2017 

   August 16, 2016  January 17, 2017 

   September 20, 2016 February 7, 2017 

   October 4, 2016  February 21, 2017 

   October 18, 2016  March 7, 2017 

   November 1, 2016    March 23, 2017 (Thur.) 

Summer Block Parties  

     As we begin to enjoy more time outdoors, 

now is a good time to talk with your neighbors 

about planning a summer block party.  Block 

parties are a great way to reconnect and catch up 

with your neighbors. If youôre interested in 

organizing a block party, you need to submit a 

completed Block Party Application which 

includes consent from the majority of residents 

on the block.  Requests must be submitted at 

least one month prior to the event and are subject 

to Village Board review and approval (please 

refer to Board meeting schedule above).  

     Applications can be found under the Forms 

tab on the Village website: www.vnhp.org or at 

the Village Clerkôs Office.  Street barriers will 

be delivered and picked up by the Department of 

Public Works.  

     Please be considerate of residents who choose 

not to participate.  And, please remember that all 

amplified music systems must be shut down by 

10 pm on Saturday and 9 pm on Sunday. 

Veterans Affairs 

Memorial Day Observance Parade 

     The annual Memorial Day Tribute 

Parade will be held on Saturday, May 28th at 10 

am. The parade begins at Lakeville Road and 

travels east on Jericho Tpke. to Village Hall, where 

a short solemn ceremony will take place.  In tribute 

to their fallen brothers, the Veterans will lay a 

wreath at the monument.   

     The parade will travel a new route from Village 

Hall to Memorial Park. After leaving Village Hall, 

the parade will travel north on Central Blvd. to 

Memorial Park where a service and wreath laying 

will take place.   Residents living in this area need 

to be mindful that Central Blvd. and all of the 

intersections leading to Memorial Park will be 

briefly closed anytime between 10:00 - 11:00 am. 

The intersections include Washington Avenue thru 

Lincoln and most of Albert and William Streets.  

     At this yearôs ceremony at Memorial Park,  you 

will see the new Veterans monument, enhanced 

landscaping, and a beautiful new Purple Heart 

Flag.  Materials and labor were generously donated 

by local merchants and volunteers. We hope you 

find this a peaceful and serene area to reflect on the 

sacrifices of Veterans and their families.   

     The Memorial Day Tribute Parade and 

Ceremony is a solemn occasion for Veterans.   

Your presence at the services and along the parade 

route is a great way to show your support and 

appreciation to Veterans for their service to our 

Country. The Village Board, local elected officials, 

community and service groups will participate.                      

We hope you will too!                                              

 The New Hyde Park  

Farmers Market Returns 

Located in the Central Blvd. Parking Lot  

Almost Every Saturday  

 June 4  through November  19 

8:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Featuring farm fresh produce, honey, artisan breads, 

jams, coffee, vegan baked goods, milk, cheeses, 

fresh pasta, sauces, and much more.  
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New Hyde Park Museum 

The New Hyde Park Museum and the Hillside Public Library are holding their first 

Sunday In New Hyde Park session. It is the beginning in a series of educational 

programs for the community - for those who have no knowledge of the history of 

New Hyde Park and for those who do.  

The afternoon educational event will take place on Sunday, May 15, 2016, from 

1:00 PM to 3:00 PM. As arranged with the cooperation of the Hillside Public      

Library, this event will be held at their facility on 155 Lakeville Road.  It will include shared reminiscences 

about the New Hyde Park that some of us knew. All are welcome to come and bring any articles, artifacts, 

photos, etc. you would like others to see. For those who are relatively new to New Hyde Park and not too 

familiar with the history of the area, it is a good opportunity to come and see what everything is all about.   

You will be glad you did.  

One definition of the word ñvolunteerò when used as a verb is ñofferò.  As you can see, the New Hyde Park 

Museum is pressing forward. There are many goals ahead and we are working hard to achieve them. One of 

our goals is to establish a regular schedule when the Museum will be open to the public. This can only be 

done by people who wish to donate a few hours each week to help us out.   The Museum is located on the 

second floor of Village Hall, across from the Little League office. Please contact us using any of the options 

below. We are a strictly volunteer organization.  Please give us a very willing hand. 

 Phone: (516) 515-1837   /   Email: nhpmuseum@gmail.com    /     Facebook.com/newhydeparkmuseum 

                                                                 

           Carol  Nowakowski, President  /  Mildred Tassone, Vice President 

 Arbor Day Tree Plantings 

  As part of our Village Arbor Day Celebration, 

on Friday, April 29th members of the newly 

formed Tree Committee helped the Department 

of Public Works plant a tree.  This is the first of many 

new trees expected to be planted this spring.  

  The Department of Public Works has curbside trees 

ready for spring planting.  Please call the DPW at (516) 

354-0064 to get placed on the tree planting list.   While 

weather conditions play an important role in determining 

the schedule, planting is expected to continue through 

May and resume in the fall.  Once your new tree is 

planted, instructions on the care and maintenance of 

your new tree will be provided.   

  Please help enhance the suburban landscape of this 

community and support the Tree Committee as it seeks 

to obtain Tree City USA designation for The Village of 

New Hyde Park.   Besides its obvious beauty, trees play 

an important role in keeping the air clean and cool while 

filtering out harmful UVA/UVB sun light.  Trees help to 

minimize noise pollution by acting as sound barriers 

while also providing food and shelter for birds and other 

wildlife.    Please call the DPW today and put your name 

on the planting list.    

Beautification Chairman Rich Pallisco and Tr. Donna 

Squicciarino with DPW team members Neil Attardi 

(left) and Rich Sharvin (right).  This new Aristocrat 

Pear tree will add to the green landscape on Premier 

Blvd.   
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